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Dear Mr Rodriguez, 

At the 2015 NAFO Annual Meeting Contracting Parties were encouraged to carry out 
selectivity experiments with sorting grids in the NAFO Div. 3M cod fishery (see adopted 
recommendations of the Working Group on Bycatch, Discards and Selectivity - FC Doc. 
15/22 Rev.) 

The use of sorting grids was also subject to discussions with LDAC at a preparatory 
technical meeting with stakeholders the Commission hosted on 27 August 2015 and during 
the Annual Meeting. In both meetings industry representatives expressed their willingness 
to undertake such testing in 2016 which the EU reflected in its statements at the Annual 
Meeting. We therefore hope that such voluntary tests will actually be undertaken as 
announced. 

Kindly note also that we have asked Member States to inform us until 29 February of their 
intentions regarding the experimental use of sorting grids in the NAFO 3M cod fishery by 
29 February. 

Should you have any questions or comments on this matter, please contact Manuel 
Cannona Yebra manuel.carmona-vebra@ec.europa.eu or Herbert Schuller 
herberts.schuller ©ec.europa.eu. 

Yours sincerely, 

Veronika VEITS 
Head of Unit 
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